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Club Grounds: 

Kalbarri

Blandford Hill

Milborne St Andrew

Dorset

DT11 0JA

Minutes of the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held on Sunday 4th June 2017 at “Kalbarrie”.

1.  Present:

John, Sheila & Sue Ryall, , John Harvey, Tricia Harvey , Mike Healy, Julia Ryan, Erzsi Sinka, Bryan Tucker, Robin Evesden, Geoff & Kieran Damon.
2.  Apologies:  Charles & Mark Appleby, Simon Burke, David Whewell, Zolly
3.  Acceptance of Minutes: minutes of the 2016 AGM were approved.

Proposed by John, Seconded by Sue, and duly signed and adopted
4.  Matters arising from the minutes of 2016 AGM

Sheila asked for an update about the Georgian Fayre, a possible have-a-go venue.  Bryan reported there had been some concern locally over the level of drinking at the Fayre and advised against holding a HAG.
5.  Chairman’s Report: 

John delivered his Chairman’s Report.  He reflected on the club achieving a certain status quo, with some beginners taking up the sport via our Beginners Courses, but some not taking up membership or joining and then letting their membership lapse. 

Other outreach activities include the Old Lyers, who are perhaps seeking less active pursuits, the established Marnhull Fete and a new addition this year of the Young Farmers.  John noted that although Mark now has employment that limits his coaching availability Mike has achieved Level 2 Coach status and Erszsi is now a certified UK coach.
John confirmed his decision to step down as Club Chair having been involved in Archery since 1989 and a Judge since 1996, as well as previous club chairman responsibilities.  He confirmed his willingness to remain a club member, to maintain the web site, assist with beginners arrangements and to offer the benefit of his experience.

John noted that Mike would need to take forward the new requirement to register our club grounds with AGB and that the future Chair would need to continue our participation in the Piddlehinton Gym Committee.

6.  Treasurer’s Report:

Sue reported on Club finances.  Overall we broke even on income and expenditure with a small annual surplus of £160.

She recommends subscriptions remain unchanged at £20 seniors and £10 juniors.

Club statements were handed out for all present to read before the Treasurer discussed the finances.  
We discussed membership subscriptions with Mike suggesting a £2 increase and Robin a £5 increase.  This was debated and a Proposal for Adult Subs at £25 and Junior Subs at £10 was proposed by Robin, seconded by Mike, and approved by all. 

7. Equipment Officer’s Report

A full inventory was completed recently.  The Tape Measure was not found and may be hidden in a corner somewhere.  We need to buy a club metal detewctor as the original is broken. We require some wood to repair stands.  We need some 122cm Faces.  The Shed would benefit from a coat of preservative.  We have received a donated LH Rolan bow from Emma.
Sheila proposed a vote of thanks to John Harvey for his service as Chairman and to all club officers, endorsed by all.
8.  ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Chairman – Julia Ryan and Bryan Tucker indicated their willingness to stand as joint Chairs, were proposed by Sheila, seconded by Sue and was duly elected.

Secretary –Mike Healy indicated his willingness to continue, was proposed by Bryan and seconded by John and was duly elected

Treasurer - Sue Ryall indicated she was willing to stand again, was proposed by Julia, seconded by Mike and was elected by those present.

Equipments Officer – Robin Evesden indicated he was willing to stand in this role, was proposed by Sue, seconded by Mike and was elected by those present.  

Coaches and Child Protection – these are not elected roles as they require certification.  Charles & Mark to continue, joined this year by Mike and Erzsi.

9.  AOB

1. Membership Fee Changes
ArcheryGB and the Regional bodies have altered their fees for the next membership year.  Sue and Mike will research and tabulate the changes and circulate to members.

2
Marnhull Fete will be held on 22 July 2017; Rifle Club on 23 June; a Farm Have-a-Go arranged by Charles on 29 July
With no other business, the meeting closed at 13.05.

